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RECENT REPORTS 

Bain, P. and H. Hovell 1993. East Coast Forestry Project: archaeological 
survey. East Coast Conservancy, Department of Conservation. 85 pp. 

Results of an archaeological programme set up to identify and protect sites 
on potential afforestation blocks on the East Coast. 

Bristow, P. 1993. An archaeological assessment of the proposed mining at 
German Hill, Ida Valley, Central Otago. Department of Anthropology, University 
of Otago. 39 pp. 

Gold was discovered at German Hill in 1864 and large numbers worked 
the area for a short time. Some mining continued in subsequent decades. 
Water races, tailings, huts and ditch and bank fences recorded. 

Campbell, M and P. Bristow n.d. (1993] Report on the salvage excavation at 
German Hill (S134/33) in the Ida Valley, Central Otago. Department of 
Anthropology, University of Otago. 21 pp. 

Mapping and limited excavations were undertaken in the vicinity of the 
ruins of a stone building on the German Hill goldfield. Evidence of 
smithing found in one area. 

Challis, A. and A. Walton 1993. An archaeological survey of the margins of the 
Pouerua volcanic apron. Department of Conservation. 13 pp. 

A survey of the margins of the Pouerua volcanic apron was undertaken for 
the New Zealand Historic Places Trust in late 1992. Stone heaps and 
mounds were found on most parts of the apron along with evidence of 
settlement in the form of pits, terraces, and stone-edged hearths. 

Maingay, J. 1993. James Callaghan's Tannery: A 19th Century Industry In The 
Bay Of Islands. Northland Conservancy, Department of Conservation. 100 pp. 

Excavations at Pompallier House in Russell in 1987 and 1988 revealed 
tanning pits and a range of artefacts associated with James Callaghan's 
tannery which operated from the 1840s to the 1860s. 

Smaller unpublished reports received: 
1. Maingay, J. 1993. An archaeological inspection and survey of part of 

Section 7, Pakaraka Farms Ltd. Northland Conservancy, Department of 
Conservation. 7 pp. 

2. Maingay, J. 1993. Archaeological inspection of Compartments 261 and 
262, Aupouri Forest. Northland Conservancy, Department of Conservation. 
6 pp. 

3. Slocombe, A. 1993. Archaeological inspection of Smith property, Okiato, 
Bay of Islands. Northland Conservancy, Department of Conservation. 6 
pp. 
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